
 

 

 

 

DEO Communiqué 
 

DATE: March 2, 2016 

TO: Local Workforce Development Boards 

FROM: Lois A. Scott, Chief, Bureau of One-Stop and Program Support 

SUBJECT: On-the-Job Training Wage Caps for Job Driven and Sector Partnership National 

Emergency Grants 

The U.S. Department of Labor issued Training and Employment Guidance Letter (TEGL) 13-15 that 

updates the hourly wage cap data for on-the-job training (OJT) as it relates to both the Job Driven and 

the Sector Partnership grants. Effective immediately, the hourly wage cap is $20.11. Notice of Funds 

Availability (NFA) updates for both grants will be issued to reflect this change.  

AUTHORITY: U. S. Department of Labor 

http://wdr.doleta.gov/directives/corr_doc.cfm?DOCN=5985

